Band Booster Meeting 7/7/20

1. Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by April at 6:30 outside the Administration Office.
Those present at the meeting: April Frost, Penny Murphy, Amber Breeden, Cody Higgins, Paul Shimmons, Dakota
Weldon, Patty Tucker, Beth Twynham, Mandy Anderson, and Shari Buccilli.

2. Correspondence: A Board member told Paul that they may be able to get us some financial help.

3. Financial Report:
Available balance in checking $3,860.61. Savings balance $1,071.98. There is $3,950 for Band Camp (14
students paid in full.) Scholarship Fund is at $500.
Motion made Beth to pay $56 to USPS for the PO BOX, Amber seconded the motion. Motion passed.
Motion made by Beth and Cody seconded it to accept the Financial report. Motion carried.

4. Band Director Report:

a. We are planning to have band camp in August. We are basing what we do off of MHSAA and MSBOA
and following closely with what they are saying. The school board has approved the band going to camp
at The Springs.

b. Paul will start reaching out to parents to see what if they would want their kids going or not. Students will
need to be paid in full before camp.

c. Ifthere are not enough students to send to camp, we will look into doing camp at the football field/school.

5. Committees:
a. T-Shirts for Camp:
i. No shirts or design yet
b. Uniforms:
i. Good on marching uniforms. Beth said she is willing to do uniforms again.
i.  Will look into getting more medium polos. (Will bring this up closer to the Christmas Concert).
c. Equipment:
i Trailer seems to be good, no pit this marching season.

d. Fundraising:

i. Buccilli Cards are still being sold. Will look into adding more ads to the band trailer as a
fundraiser.

e. Colorguard:

i. Is going well.
f. Chaperones:
i. Dakota and Beth will be chaperoning again this year.
ii. April will be camp nurse again.
iii. Patty and Amber will be at camp as color guard instructors, with Shari coming back and forth.
iv. Cody will be Brass instructor
v.  John Manley as Percussion instructor.

6. Old Business:

a. Election of Officers:
i. Will table elections until November. Nominations will be in October.
ii. Hoping to get more parents involved to take over some positions.

b. Scholarships:
i.  Jenna Wilkerson and Kyle Frost will be getting the band booster scholarship.

c. Band Camp:
i. Having students being dropped off at camp is an option this year. Will look into bussing/

carpooling if needed as well.



Masks will need to be brought to camp. If a student is not able to wear one due to a medical
condition we will need a doctor's note.

Temperatures of staff and students will be taken once everyday. If someone has a fever they will
be isolated and their parents will need to come to the camp and pick them up.

Any more ideas or suggestions for band camp can be emailed to Paul.

We need at least 75% of the students to say they are able to go to camp in order to go ahead
with camp.

7. Adjourn: The meeting was adjourned at 7:17. Beth made a motion to and Penny seconded.

Next Meeting on Tuesday August 4th at 6:30
Motions made and passed via email:

Current Band Booster Officers:

President - April Frost

Vice-President - Beth Twynham

Treasurer - Penny Murphy

Secretary - Amber Breeden

Concessions Chair - Beth Twynham and April Frost

Uniforms Chair -

Fundraising Chair - Dakota Weldon
Band Director - T. Paul Shimmons

***Non-profit status must be voted on and paid for in the September meeting every year. Billing is now online.
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